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Response to Comment Set 2 
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2-1 The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) understands that the City of Lake Forest has 
ministerial permits to issue for the proposed project, including a grading permit. If the CPUC 
approves the proposed project, SCE should obtain these types of permits from local agencies. As 
part of project approval, the CPUC instructs utilities to consult with local agencies and obtain all 
necessary local and State permits and approvals.  In addition, the CPUC encourages utility 
companies to comply with all local requirements. Nevertheless, pursuant to General Order 131-D, 
the Commission retains exclusive jurisdiction over the regulation of electric power line projects, 
distribution lines, substations, or electric facilities constructed by regulated public utilities.  For 
this reason, no other discretionary approvals from other agencies are required for the proposed 
project. However, the CPUC encourages utility companies to comply with all local requirements. 
Please note that the City would only be considered a Responsible Agency under CEQA if it had 
discretionary approval authority over the project. 

2-2 Thank you for this information. 

2-3 Please see the response to Comment 2-1 above. 

2-4 The CPUC encourages the applicant to work with the City in the development of a satisfactory 
landscape plan. 

2-5 Thank you for confirming the consistency of Mitigation Measure A-2 with the City’s lighting 
standards. Please see the response to Comment 2-1 above. 

2-6 Thank you for the information on the City’s cultural resources policies. The CPUC will include a 
requirement for the City to be notified if any cultural resources are discovered. Copies of any 
final reports can be provided upon request. Mitigation Measure CR-2 has modified as follows: 

CR-2 SCE shall immediately halt all construction activities within 100 feet of any 
potential unanticipated cultural or historical resources encountered during 
construction. A qualified archaeological or cultural resources specialist shall 
examined the findings, assess their significance, and identify any additional 
exploratory measures deemed necessary for the further evaluation of and/or 
mitigation to reduce adverse impacts to any potential historical or archaeological 
resources. SCE shall notify the CPUC monitor and the local jurisdiction (city or 
county) immediately in the event of a potential unanticipated cultural resource. SCE 
shall incorporate the following provisions into the grading and construction 
contracts to address the potential to encounter currently unknown cultural 
resources… 

2-7 Mitigation Measure R-1 is modified as follows to specifically include notification of the City of 
any recreational access closures: 

R-1 Avoidance of Peak Use Periods and On-Site Notification. SCE shall provide 
onsite notification and notify affected jurisdictions of recreational access 
closures at least two weeks in advance, through the posting of signs and/or 
notices at all public entrances. Documentation of such notification should be 
submitted to CPUC. 

2-8 The City will be included in the applicant’s notification described in Applicant-Proposed 
Measures N-5, N-6, and N-7. 

2-9 Thank you for this information. A statement to this effect has been included in the MND. 
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